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REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 

December 17, 2008 
 





Item No. 10(d) 
December 17, 2008 


 
 


RESOURCE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
David Knight, Chair, Commissioner, Covington Water District 


David Kappler, Councilmember, City of Issaquah 
Jon Ault, Commissioner, Skyway Water & Sewer District 


 
 
 


Meeting Recap 
Thursday, December 11, 2008 


3:00 PM – 4:30 PM 
Cascade Office 


 
CALL TO ORDER 
 
1. CHAIR COMMENTS – David Knight 
 
2. EXECUTIVE SESSION – N/A 
 
3. ITEMS RECOMMENDED FOR ACTION AT UPCOMMING BOARD MEETING  
 


A. Engineering/environmental Planning Consultant Contract – Michael Gagliardo 
 
Two firms submitted responses to Cascade’s RFQ for Engineering and Environmental Planning 
Services for the Development of Comprehensive Water Supply and Transmission Plan.  
Cascade and Member staff interviewed the two teams headed by MWH (with CH2M Hill and 
Claire Olivers & Assoc.) and HDR (with CDM and RW Beck).  Based on the written submittal 
and the interview, the recommendation is to select the HDR team for this assignment.   
 
The engineering/environmental planning work will be conducted in two phases.  The first phase 
of the planning work will be for the HDR team to work with Cascade (and Cascade’s other 
consultants) to develop the detailed scope and work plan, schedule and budget for the 2010 
Transmission and Supply Plan and implementation plans.  This work is estimated to cost no 
more than $50,000 and be completed no later than March 31, 2009.  The second phase of the 
planning work will involve carrying out the scope and work plan developed during the first 
phase.  The full scope, budget and schedule for the second phase will be presented to the 
Board for approval.   
 
For the transmission implementation plans, the second phase work will include the identification 
and evaluation of alternative transmission system routes (to include identification of “fatal flaws”, 
initial constructability and risk analysis, and development of scope and schedule for selection of 
preferred routes).  Cascade reserves the option to extend the work related to transmission 
facilities into the selection of preferred routes, preliminary and final design and implementation 
phase.  At the completion of the second phase, Cascade will determine if it will extend the 
scope of the HDR team to include these tasks or if Cascade will seek new proposals for this 
work.   
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Requested Action:  Recommend that the Board authorize the Chief Executive Officer to 
execute a contract with HDR for Phase 1 engineering/environmental planning assistance in an 
amount not to exceed $50,000 and a completion date not later than March 31, 2009; 


 
Recap/Direction:  The Committee discussed the make-up of the HDR Team and its ability to provide 
the “fresh look” at Cascade’s systems which was an important consideration in the selection process.  
The inclusion of CDM and RW Beck on the team helps ensure the “fresh look”.  The Committee also 
encouraged staff to develop a mechanism to evaluate the performance of the HDR Team during the 
planning process so that the Board can have a basis for determining how to proceed with future related 
work. 
 
The Committee concurred with the staff recommendation to execute a contract with HDR for Phase 1 
engineering/environmental planning assistance. 
 
 
4. DISCUSSION ITEMS  
 


A. Highline/Kent Wheeling Projects/Federal Stimulus Proposal – Michael Gagliardo 
 
Staff and consultants have been working with Highline Water District and the City of Kent to 
explore arrangements for wheeling Tacoma water into Tukwila.  Recent discussions have not 
been as positive as Cascade had hoped.  A series of work sessions were held to review the 
status of each option and determine if the potential Federal funding availability might be a 
vehicle to accelerate the development of either or both of these projects.   
 
The staff conclusion is that neither of these projects can be sufficiently developed to qualify for 
the initial round of Federal funding as the programs are currently being discussed.  It is the staff 
recommendation that Cascade continue to pursue both these projects in anticipation of future 
phases of Federal funding opportunities.  The results of the staff discussions will be presented 
to the Committee. 


 
Recap/Direction:  The issues and hurdles related to each project were reviewed with the Committee.  
Staff will continue to develop both projects and both will be considered in the planning process as 
possible components of Cascade’s short and long term water transmission system.   
 
Despite careful consideration, it was concluded that, at this time, Cascade does not have any projects 
sufficiently developed to qualify for the proposed Federal stimulus package.  Staff will monitor future 
Federal/State funding opportunities as projects are developed. 
 
 
5. INFORMATION ITEMS  
 


A. Update on SR 900 Road Corridor discussions with WSDOT – Ed Oberg 
 
Cascade has responded to WSDOT’s letter regarding construction conditions (which contains 
conditions inconsistent with the MOU and which make construction impossible within the initially 
proposed alignment).  HDR has studied alternate alignments and identified a potential route 
within the general corridor which would allow construction without closing SR 900.  This 
alignment will be considered in the upcoming planning study. 
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B. Update on TCP real estate status – Ed Oberg 
 
Property acquisition for the Central Segment is complete.  Acquisition activities for the North 
Segment continue.  Lay down and staging areas have been acquired.  Property necessary for 
culverts and drains have not been acquired and are not being pursued at this time pending the 
upcoming Planning process results. 
 


C. Status of Lake Tapps aerial mapping – Michael Gagliardo 
 
Final cost bids have not yet been received, but are expected shortly.  The mapping will likely 
focus on the eastern side of the Lake (which is where most of the shallow areas are located) to 
be most useful in the EIS recreational analysis.   
 


D. Update on AECOM Lake Tapps Operations Assessment Contract activities – Michael Gagliardo 
 
The initial meeting for this project was held on December 10 and also included an initial session 
with Puget.  It is anticipated that the second phase of the work will take at least 12 months (to 
go through an entire annual operating cycle).  Initial activities will include an assessment of 
Cascade’s immediate staffing needs related to Lake operation. 
   


E. Update on Eastside Reservoir Assessment activities – Michael Gagliardo 
 
Condition assessment activities are almost complete and have gone smoothly.  Replacement of 
BIP valves were coordinated with inspections to take advantage of facilities being out of service.  
RW Beck, Bellevue, Issaquah and SPU worked well together during the inspections.  
  


F. Block Contract Amendment – Michael Gagliardo 
 
The Amended and Restated Block Contract was approved by the Seattle City Council and once 
it is signed by the Mayor it will be returned to Cascade for execution. 
 


G. Update on Pierce County Cities Discussions – Michael Gagliardo 
  
Meetings with the Cities of Auburn, Bonney Lake, Buckley and Sumner continue.  Tacoma has 
been brought into the discussions of water supply needs.  Groundwater and well data requested 
from the Cities for use in the Lake Tapps EIS was not submitted by the requested date; but has 
been promised by December 15.  A meeting of the mayors and Cascade Board Members is 
being scheduled for January. 
Cascade also met with the Lake Tapps Community Council on December 10.  The meeting was 
positive and resulted in general agreement to move forward on three items: review of the model 
used to predict Lake Levels; review of potential “adaptive management: language for the ROE; 
and discussion of the Lake Management Team’s future activities and role in Lake operations. 


 
 
6. NEXT MEETING DATE AND LOCATION 


 Thursday, January 15, 2009 
 Cascade Office 








Prepared by:
Nancy Crook
12/30/08


12/17/08


Warrants:


NUMBER PAYEE AMOUNT


auto pay Payroll (Nov) $60,328.66


6742 Dept of Ecology $1,611.00


6743 King County Treasurer $13.35


6744 ICMA Retirement Trust 401 (Nov) $122.01


6745 ICMA Retirement Trust 457 (Nov) $12.00


6746 Langton/Spieth $7,000.00


6747 Global Crossing $49.31


6748 Clark Nuber $3,620.00


6749 Verizon Wireless $94.37


6750 Covington Water District $20.00


6751 MWH Americas Inc. $39,347.02


6752 Lakemont Business Services Inc. $166.25


6753 Benson & McLaughlin $2,925.00


6754 City of Bellevue Service First $2,093.06


6755 Elaine Kraft (expenses) $213.13


6756 Wells Fargo Financial $435.46


6757 Hainline and Associates $22,402.50


6758 CDW Government Inc. $2,512.16


6759 Utilities Underground $22.80


6760 Vanir Construction $50,258.59


6761 CCS Digital Inc. $2,530.56


6762 Seitel Systems $984.64


6763 AD Ventures Marketing $5,968.75


6764 R.W. Beck $74,101.68


6765 HDR $1,014,290.10


6766 Gordon Thomas Honeywell $12,374.04


6767 Gordon Derr $13,861.10


6768 Pam Higbee (expenses) $79.92


6769 Winterbauer & Diamond $2,193.70


6770 King County Finance $18,631.62


6771 Wash State DOT $149.10


6772 On Site Northwest $605.00


6773 Arbors & More LLC $414.20


6774 PECI $24,520.17


6775 Partnership for Water Conservation $17,298.38


6776 Clair Olivers and Associates $2,050.20


6777 Grasscycler LLC $85.19


6778 Pacific Supply $382.32


6779 City of Issaquah Park Maintenance $1,300.00


6780 Cindy Powers $500.00


6781 Redmond Square $2,260.00


6782 Nuan Wen $1,280.00


6783 Skyway Maytag Coin Laundromat $1,200.00


6784 Leona Burton $50.00


6785 Nancy Miller $50.00


6786 Dominic Lee $50.00


6787 Sandra Cinko $150.00


6788 William Lambrecht $50.00


6789 Heather Scott $50.00


6790 Judity McIntosh $50.00


6791 Lan Mustain $150.00


6792 Aurelia Kloosterhof $50.00


6793 Dean Hobson $50.00


6794 Keith Kemp $50.00


6795 Nicholas Matz $50.00
6796 Mahin Bolin $50.00
6797 Paul Derrico $50.00
6798 Herbert Brooks $27.98
6799 Donna Smith $100.00
6800 Janet L. Gardner $100.00
6801 ECOS $457.25
6802 Puget Sound Energy $13,979.40
6803 Richard Kirkby $1,038.00
6804 Inslee, Best, Doezie & Ryder, P.S. $8,907.53
6805 American Water Works Association $190.00
6806 Gordon Derr $51,949.40
6758 CDW Government Inc. (will be added to check 6758 above) $111.79
6807 UNUM (January) $1,299.35
6808 Regence Blue Shield (January) $3,982.33
6809 Washington Dental Service (January) $514.75
6810 Michael Gagliardo (expenses) $45.24
6811 Bellevue Gateway Realty (January) $9,798.77
6812 Scott Hardin (expenses) $21.30
6813 Washington State DOT $299,940.27
6814 Vanir Construction $573.55
6815 Puget Sound Energy $78.37
6816 GordonDerr Trust Account $244,306.78
6817 Litho Craft $14,399.99
6818 Key Bank (VISA) $1,567.34
6819 ICMA Retirement Trust 401 (December) $6,392.30
6820 ICMA Retirement Trust 457 (December) $4,443.24


Total warrants $2,055,432.27


Wire transfers:


$992,191.00
Total wire transfers $992,191.00


Total warrants and wire transfers authorized for December 2008 $3,047,623.27


Approved: Date:_____________


Scott Hardin, Director of Finance & Administration


Approved: Date:_____________


Jim Haggerton, Secretary/Treasurer


Revised Payment Authorization


Seattle Contract Payment -- wire transferred 12/2008


Warrants and Wire Transfers





